武汉市常青联合体 2022-2023 学年度第二学期期末考试

高一英语试卷

命题学校:蔡甸区实验高中 命题教师:代丹 审题教师:余静

考试时间: 2023年6月28日 试卷满分: 150分

第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What is the man going to do at the weekend?

A. Watch a film.

B. Do some gardening.

C. Go skating.

2. What time is it now?

A. 10:12.

B. 10:20.

C. 10:32.

3. What are the speakers most probably talking about?

A A book

B. An actor.

C. A film.

- 4. Why will the man leave early?
- A. He is not feeling well.
- B. He has to attend a meeting.
- C. He has a doctor's appointment.
- 5. Where does the conversation most probably take place?

A. In a bank.

B. In a meeting room.

C. In a garage.

第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分, 满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7两个小题。

- 6. What is the purpose of the woman's call?
- A. To ask the way.
- B. To set a time to meet.
- C. To sell a refrigerator.
- 7. When does the store open?

A. At 9:00.

B. At 10:00.

C. At 11:00.

听下面一段对话,回答第8和第9两个小题

8. Why did the woman call the man last evening?

高一英语试卷 第1页 共11页

- A. To make an appointment.
- B. To cancel an appointment.
- C. To reschedule an appointment.
- 9. When does the conversation take place?
- A. On Tuesday.

B. On Wednesday.

C. On Thursday.

听下面一段对话,回答第10至第12三个小题。

- 10. How does the man feel now?
- A. Homesick.

B. Annoyed.

- C. Hungry.
- 11. What festival is celebrated in the woman's motherland at this time?
- A. Halloween.
- B. The New Yam Festival.
- C. The Day of the Dead.
- 12. What does the man suggest the woman do?
- A. Treat Yon Mi to lunch.
- B. Share something about a festival.
- C. Celebrate the Halloween with him.



听下面一段对话,回答第13至第16四个小题。

- 13. What is the woman most concerned with about the hotel?
- A. The price.
- B. The position.
- C. The environment.
- 14. How much will the woman pay in total?
- A. £220.

B. £400.

C. £660.

- 15. What does the woman think of the hotels in London?
- A. Beautifully situated.
- B. Quite comfortable.
- N
- C. Really expensive.
- 16. Where is the hotel?
- A. Opposite a cinema.
- B. On the right of Hyde Park.
- C. Beside Marble Arch station.

听下面一段独白,回答第17至第20四个小题。

- 17. What does the speaker intend to do?
- A. Place advertisements in the Olympics.
- B. Become a volunteer in the Olympics.
- C Do an interview with Mr. Collins.

- 18. How did the speaker know the advertisement?
- A. From his teacher.

B. On the Internet.

C. On TV.

- 19. Where does the speaker most probably come from?
- A. Britain

B. France.

- C. Spain.
- 20. What does the speaker think is the most important for the position?
- A. Knowledge of winter sports.
- B. Volunteer experiences.
- C. Language skills.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

A

Taking part in some activities is a perfect way for people to explore the world around them while giving them experience and enjoyment. Here are some things for people to do in Nashville.

Christmas Through the Ages

HISTORIC CRAGFONT

200 Cragfont Rd, Castalian Springs, TN 37031, USA

Explore Christmas through the ages with house tours on Saturdays between Thanksgiving and Christmas, November 27th and December 11th between 9:30 a.m. and 3 p.m. Journey through the early 19th century holiday and experience the history and customs of the Winchester family as told through their letters and diaries. Cost is \$12 for ages 16 and up, \$8 for ages 7 to 15 and free for ages 6 and under.

Family Program

COUNTRY MUSIC HALL OF FAME

222 5th Avenue South, Nashville

Young songwriters can participate in one-on-one instruction sessions with professional songwriters to help train their craft from 3 to 5 p. m. The admission fees are needed, but members and kids aged 5 and under can go there for free.

Teen Cooking Night

LINEBAUGH LIBRARY

105 West Vine Street, Murfreesboro, TN, USA

rclstn.org/events

Pick up a Teen Cooking Kit with ingredients (烹饪原料) and recipe cards from Linebaugh Public Library and cook along with Ms. Kinsey on Facebook at 7 p.m. This month's theme is "S'more Fun".

Comic Book Club

Nashville, TN, USA

sade.johnson@nashville.gov

library.nashville.org

Are you a comic book fan? Join Nashville Public Library's weekly virtual (虚拟的) discussion about comic books and graphic novels. The club meets on Google Meet on select Thursdays at 8 p.m. If you want to be a member, please email sade.johnson@nashville.gov.

- 21. What can people do at Historic Cragfont?
- A. They are free for teenagers.
- B. Watch Christmas-themed live performances.
- C. Learn about the history and customs of an old family.
- D. Make a journey through the late 18th century holiday.
- 22. The Family Program aims to improve young people's

A. athletic abilities

B. musical skills

C. communication skills

D. writing abilities

23. What do Teen Cooking Night and Comic Book Club have in common?

A. They are both held online.

B. They both share the same theme.

C. They are both held once a week.

D. They both have experts to offer advice.

В

An Ellenton man just turned 93 years old, and decided it was time for him to go to the beach—for the first time.

Howard Fisher has been living in Florida for 20 years, but never went into the Gulf waters. For his birthday, he finally decided to see what the hype (宣传) was all about it. On Sunday, he took a trip to Anna Maria Island with the help of his daughter, Sandra.

"I guess he never went to the beach because he wasn't motivated at the time!" she told FOX 13. "By the time he decided to go, he was 93—and needed my help."

He told her, "Sandra, isn't it amusing? I have lived here for 20 years and never once went to the ocean. Now, I think I might like to, but I can't."

Sandra responded, "Yes, you can, Dad. I will make sure of it."

Sandra, who lives in Alabama, visited her father for his birthday, and decided to help his beach wish come true. They got a beach wheelchair, which is loaned out to visitors from noon to 4 p.m. every day, she explained, at Anna Maria Island Beach Café. Those wheelchairs are provided by Manatee County.

Sandra had to document the big day. In her photos, Howard is seen with a big smile, as he relaxed and swam in the calm, green waters.

She said he was fascinated, as he floated on his back, gazed up above him, and took in his surroundings.

"Look, I float just like a cork," he said. "Isn't this great? Look at that sky and those clouds."

- 24. Why did her father never go into the Gulf waters in Sandra's opinion?
- A. Because he was afraid of water.
- B. Because he was too occupied to go there.
- C. Because he couldn't find anyone to help him.
- D. Because he had no interest.
- 25. What did Howard Fisher think of himself never going to the ocean for 20 years?

A. Funny.

B. Sorrowful.

C. Joyful.

D. Unimaginable.

- 26. How did they get the beach wheelchair?
- A. They bought one.

B. They borrowed one.

C. Visitors lent one to them.

D. Manatee County made one for them.

- 27. What can be a suitable title for the text?
- A. A Daughter Took Her 93-year-old Father to Swim in the Sea
- B. A Daughter Gave Her Father a Big Surprise for His 93rd Birthday
- C. A 93-year-old Man from Florida Went to Beach for the First Time
- D. A 93-year-old Man from Florida Regretted Not Having Swum in the Sea

 \mathbf{C}

People don't always eat just to satisfy physical hunger. Many of us also turn to food for comfort, relieving stress, or rewarding ourselves. And when we do, we tend to reach for junk food or other comforting but unhealthy foods. Unfortunately, this doesn't solve emotional problems. In fact, emotionally eating lots of food with little nutritional value can weaken our immune systems (免疫系统) and worsen our moods.

Eva Selhub, a doctor who specializes in stress and medicine for the body and mind, says that if we want to feel better, we need to fuel our bodies in ways that reduce stress. But eating processed foods <u>runs counter to</u> what we expect. She added, "Not only does the original emotional issue remain, but you also feel guilty for overeating. The foods themselves can increase tiredness, anxiety, and depression." Mixing these problems, you stop learning healthier ways to deal with your emotions, and you feel increasingly powerless against both food and your feelings.

Stress eating tends to be automatic (无意识的), such as eating chips without even thinking about it. Hunger, on the other hand, lasts longer. Therefore, Selhub suggests checking your stomach before getting a snack. Ask yourself, "Am I eating because I'm hungry? Or is it because I feel stressed or sad?" Most emotional eating is linked to unpleasant feelings, but it can also be caused by positive emotions, such as rewarding yourself for achieving a goal or celebrating a holiday or happy event.

If it is emotional eating, Selhub recommends turning to other sources of comfort. Breathing exercises, physical movement, and developing hobbies are a few ways. She also suggests trying to stick to your normal healthy eating schedule and make eating into a ceremony — a ceremony of nurturing and fueling your body.

It may seem that the main problem is that you feel unable to deal with your feelings that you're facing, so you avoid them with food. Allowing yourself to feel uncomfortable emotions can be scary. But the truth is that when we don't worry about our emotions all the time, even the most painful and difficult feelings will die down quickly. Try to become mindful and learn how to stay connected with your moment-to-moment emotional experience.

- 28. What does the underlined phrase "runs counter to" in Paragraph 2 probably mean?
- A. Goes through.
- B. Builds up.
- C. Responds to.
- D. Goes against.

- 29. What are we advised to do before eating?
- A. Control our eating time.

B. Figure out our eating reasons.

C. Prepare more healthy foods.

- D. Clear up our terrible moods.
- 30. Which way can help us stay away from emotional eating?
- A. Eating junk food.
- B. Playing computer games day and night.
- C. Taking part in a festive ceremony.
- D. Insisting on your normal healthy eating schedule.
- 31. What may be a suitable title for the text?
- A. What food to choose for a healthier life
- B. Why bad eating habits destroy health
- C. How to deal with emotional eating
- D. What to eat influences our moods



There's a new AI bot: ChatGPT, and you'd better pay attention, even if you aren't into artificial intelligence. The tool is an AI chatbot system that OpenAI released in November 2022 to show off and test what a very large, powerful AI system can achieve.

D

ChatGPT remembers your dialogue, using previous questions and answers to inform its next responses. It produces its answers from huge amounts of information on the Internet. ChatGPT is built on top of the OpenAI GPT-3 family of large language models and is fine-tuned (a method of transfer learning) using both monitored and reinforcement (强化) learning.

You can ask ChatGPT anything, like explaining physics, asking for birthday party ideas and getting programming help. Perhaps it's not smart enough to replace all humans yet, but it can be creative, and its answers can sound totally reasonable. A few days after its launch, more than 1 million people were trying out ChatGPT. UBS analyst Lloyd Walmsley estimated in February 2023 that ChatGPT reached 100 million monthly users in January, achieving in 2 months what took TikTok about 9 months and Instagram two and a half years.

ChatGPT is free to use at the moment because it is still in its research stage. But when too many people hop onto the server (服务器), it overloads and can't process your request. It just means you should try visiting the site at a later time when fewer people are trying to access it. If you want to skip the wait and have reliable access, there is an option for you. As

of Feb. 1, 2023, OpenAI has a ChatGPT pro plan, ChatGPT Plus, which allows users to have general access even during peak times. This service does come at a cost of \$20/month.

However, ChatGPT can not replace Google. ChatGPT is an artificial intelligence bot that provides solutions to your questions, but Google is a search engine in which you can search for as much information as possible. ChatGPT has limited knowledge due to its programming but Google has unlimited knowledge which is updated every day.

- 32. What does paragraph 2 mainly tell us about ChatGPT?
- A. Its language model.

B. Its design inspiration.

C. Its working theory.

D. Its development process.

- 33. Why does the author list figures in paragraph 3?
- A. To show the popularity of ChatGPT.
- B. To stress the high cost of inventing ChatGPT.
- C. To present the creativity of artificial intelligence.
- D. To prove the necessity of developing tools for chatting online.
- 34. What is ChatGPT Plus intended for?
- A. Guiding users to experience free services.
 - monts
- B. Allowing net surfers to skip advertisements.
- C. Helping researchers detect the failure of the system.
- D. Offering consumers quicker access in rush hours.
- 35. What is a limitation of ChatGPT compared with Google?
- A. It can only provide information for limited subjects.
- B. It takes more time to search for solutions.
- C. It operates based on limited data.
- D. It may provide replies unrelated to the questions.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项多余选项。

Music has existed since the beginning of time. People have always sung songs, danced to music, and played musical instruments together. 36, yet it's often taken for granted. In this text, we'll explore why music is important and how it can be used in various ways to help improve our lives.

________. There's nothing quite like putting on your favorite song when you feel stressed. Studies have shown that listening to music can help reduce stress levels. When we listen to music, our brain releases(释放) dopamine, which helps control our mood.

What's more, it has been proven that music plays a key role in brain development. This

is because it helps v	vith the development of	of language, motor skills, an	d emotional intelligence.
<u>39</u> . It's be	een found that music	can help you remember thin	ngs better by connecting
them with familiar of	or meaningful pieces of	of music.	
There's nothing	ng worse than bein	g nervous before a big	event or performance.
<u>40</u> . Lucki	ly for us, listening to 1	nusic can help us with that t	oo. As mentioned earlier,
music can be great	at helping you relax, s	so using it to calm your nerv	ves before you undertake
something stressful	can be hugely benefic	ial.	
A. Music is a necess	sary part of our lives		
B. Music brings var	ious communities clos	ser	
C. Music also has a	positive effect on our	memory	
D. It really can leav	e us feeling worried a	nd frightened	
E. Music is a perfec	t way to help you rela	x and reduce your stress	
F. It's a universal la	nguage that connects p	people all over the world	
G. The way music a	ffects the brain is thro	ugh a process called enterta	inment
	只运用(共二节,满分		
	;每小题1分,满分		
阅读下面短文,从	.每题所给的 A、B、	C、D 四个选项中选出可	以填入空白处的最佳选
项。	_ A A		
My first and fa	vorite hero is my dad.	I still 41 times when	n he would stay up with
me to watch those f	unny shows at midnig	ht after a long day of tiring v	work. The 42 and
	-	e from work with a toy in hi	
still willing to give	me the world. And ho	w my dad would go to the st	ore and buy me a
cartoon-themed cak	e <u>44</u> it wasn't r	ny birthday because he knev	v how much I liked to _
45 myself with	cake.		
		as born. She was sick. I coul	
except the fact that	my parents were 48	She went through multip	le hospitalizations,
= -		's side the entire time. My d	
		with him, from sleeping in	
		h him every single day. And	
		51went on for year	
		I was younger. I just 53	
		54 under that categor	
55 to make me for	eel happy and joyful. I	He makes me feel safe, warn	n, and loved.
41. A. ignore	B. need	C. confirm	D. remember
42. A. peace	B. relief	C. joy	D. pride
43. A. ashamed	B. tired	C. discouraged	D. bored
44. A. when	B. in case	C. if	D. even though
45. A. cover	B. reward	C. fill	D inspire

46. A. simplified	B. changed	C. guaranteed	D. improved					
47. A. understand	B. miss	C. control	D. expect					
48. A. sad	B. angry	C. weak	D. strange					
49. A. mistake	B. risk	C. promise	D. role					
50. A. confused	B. depressed	C. scared	D. excited					
51. A. actually	B. finally	C. secretly	D. merely					
52. A. foods	B. heroes	C. relatives	D. gifts					
53. A. expressed	B. suspected	C. envied	D. knew					
54. A. struggles	B. differs	. differs C. fits						
55. A. ability	B. ambition	C. responsibility	D. intention					
阅读下面短文,在空台 Coca-Cola is the wexcellent goal to help so around the world. It plated company wants to make Recently Coca-Colsays that food and drint and beaches. Besides, 62 can be recycled recycle products best. A environmental groups. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products that is being products best. A fervironmental groups. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products best. A fervironmental groups. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products being products best. A fervironmental groups. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products being products best. A fervironmental groups. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products being products being products being products. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products being products being products being products being products. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products being products being products being products being products. Greenpeace, one of move. But it points out to plastic that is being products being pro	world's	可或括号内单词的正确形 rige) soft drink company raging (包装) waste in the same ribute) to saving our envious an activity called "Work ible 61 much of it wants to increase the intends 63 (advivork together with local growth with second problem because plastic of drish and ends up in our all all all all all all all all all al	ne United States and cans by 2030. The ronment. d Without Waste". It the waste on streets amount of material ise) users on how to governments64 s, has welcomed the ducing the amount of does not break down food chain.					
	; 2.课程内容及报名方	式; 3.欢迎参加。						
注意: 1.写作词数应为	80 左右;							
2.请按如下格式	在答题卡的相应位置作	答。						
	NOTIO	CE						

第二节 (满分25分)

67.阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Christmas Day was coming. I was just a kid then, and my big sister told me there was no Santa Claus. I fled to my Grandma because she would be straight with me. I knew Grandma always told me the truth. Grandma was home, and I told her everything. She was ready for me. "No Santa Claus!" She shouted. "Ridiculous! Don't believe it. That rumor has been going around for years, and it makes me mad, plain mad."

"Now, put on your coat, and let's go."

"Go where, Grandma?" I asked. "Where" turned out to be Kerby's General Store, the one store in town that had a little bit of just about everything. As we walked through its doors, Grandma handed me ten dollars. "Take this money." she said, "and buy something for someone who needs it. I'll wait for you in the car." Then she turned and walked out of Kerby's.

I was only eight years old. I'd often gone shopping with my mother, but never had I shopped for anything all by myself. The store seemed big and crowded, full of people competing to finish their Christmas shopping. For a few moments I just stood there, confused, holding that ten-dollar bill, wondering what to buy and who to buy it for. I suddenly thought of Bobby Decker, who was a kid with bad breath and messy hair. He sat right behind me in Mrs. Pollock's grade-two class.

Bobby Decker didn't have a coat. I knew that because he never went out for recess(休息) during the winter. His mother always wrote a note, telling the teacher that he had a cough, but we kids knew that Bobby Decker didn't have a cough, and he didn't have a coat. I fingered the ten dollar bill with growing excitement. I would buy Bobby Decker a coat! I settled on a red one, which looked really warm, and he would like that.

"Is this a Christmas present for someone?" the lady behind the counter asked kindly, as I laid my ten dollars down. "Yes."

The nice lady smiled at me, put the coat in a bag and wished me a Merry Christmas. 注意:

- 1.续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2请按如下格式在相应位置作答。

Parag	rap	h1:											
T	hat	evening,	Grandma	helped	me	wrap(包	裹)	the	coat	in	Christmas	s paper.
Parag	_												
C	Grand	dma and	I waited b	breathles	sly	in the	busł	1 for	Bob	by D	eck)	er's front	door to
open							Pa	1.	11				
						li	4 N	100					
					٠								
				χťa	Kr. 13 "								
				7 7 8									
			N										
									N/A				
								A. M. XI	115				
						Ū	T .						
				A. W.	KE NOW								